
 

Royal Thai Embassy, London 
Public Announcement 

 Embassy Services in accordance with the United Kingdom’s National Measures  
to Address the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak  

-------------------- 

  The Royal Thai Embassy, London, wishes to refer to the instructions announced 
by the British Government on 4 January 2021 regarding the efforts to control the Novel 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic (national lockdown) which is to be effective nationwide 
after midnight of 5 January 2021 onwards.  

  In compliance with the above announcement and taking into account the health 
risk concerns for those having to travel to the Royal Thai Embassy, London, the Embassy will 
adjust our services from Wednesday 6 January 2021 until further notice as follows: 

1. Temporary suspension of in-person services for passports, emergency travel 
documents, Thai I.D. card, and birth certificate; 

2.  Services by post for   
     2.1 Emergency travel document service only for Thai nationals in urgent need 

to return to Thailand; 
     2.2 Legalisation; 
3.  Online services for 
      3.1 Application for the Certificate of Entry at “https://coethailand.mfa.go.th”; 
     3.2 Visa services at “https://thaievisa.go.th”, with the submission and return 

of passports to be done by post only.  

    For inquiries, please contact the Embassy by e-mail as follows: 

 

Services E-mails 

Certificate of Entry and requirements to travel to Thailand consular.lon4@mfa.mail.go.th 

Passport  passport@thaiembassyuk.org.uk 

Emergency Travel Document for Thai Nationals with 
expired or lost passport 

pipat@thaiembassyuk.org.uk 

Thai I.D. Card viwat_tunti@thaiembassyuk.org.uk 

- Thai Birth Certificate 

- Thai Death Certificate 

- Thai Marriage and Divorce Certificate 

- Adoption 

pirada@thaiembassyuk.org.uk  

 

Legalisation Service viwat_tunti@thaiembassyuk.org.uk 

Protection of Thai nationals csinfo@thaiembassyuk.org.uk 

Visa services  visa@thaiembassyuk.org.uk  

  Under the COVID-19 pandemic circumstances, it would take a longer time in 
responding to all queries and in providing all Embassy’s services. We are sorry for any 
inconvenience this may cause.   

  Public announcement is made on 4 January 2021, until further notice. 

 
 
 

(Mr. Pisanu Suvanajata) 
          Ambassador  
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